LINE
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From: Peter Fay [peterfay@hawaiiantel.net]

Sent: Thursday, February 12, 2009 2:43 PM

To: HLTtestimony

Subject: Help your Hawaii Dental Association's Legislative Efforts
Peter Fay

312 Piliwale Rd.
Kula, HI 96790-8878

February 12, 2009

House of Representatives Health Committee HI

Dear House of Representatives Health Committee:
I feel that House Bill 1209 is important for Dentistry in Hawaii.

Hawaii State Legislature
House of Representatives
Committee on Health

Friday, February 13, 2009, 8:30 a.m. Conference Room 329
House Bill 1209 RELATING TO DENTISTRY. Redefines the practice of
dentistry to include tooth whitening.

COMMITTEE ON HEALTH
Honorable Representatives Ryan I. Yamane, Chair, Scott Y. Nishimoto, Vice Chair

Committee members: Honorable Representatives. Della Au Belatti, John M.
Mizuno, 3Joe Bertram, III, Maile S.L. Shimabukuro, Tom Brower, Lynn Finnegan, and Mele
Carroll

Thank you for the opportunity to present testimony in support of House Bill 1289 which
clarifies the definition of teeth whitening in the practice of Dentistry.

As a practicing dentist in the state of Hawaii, I can't help but notice a number of teeth
whitening booths in commercial places around these islands. These operations have sales
people in dental office apparel handing out trays of solution which lightens teeth in a
single visit. ‘

Some of these use a lamp of some sort to supposedly enhance this process.

I am concerned that these personnel may not have adequate training to attend to the safety of
the customer or the ability to handle potential problems.

Teeth lightening gel materials for custom or prefabricated trays sold to my office and those
of colleagues usually contain a type of peroxide.

There are very detailed instructions on the proper use of these materials and and warnings
of possible risks and side effects. The active ingredient is a carbamyl or other type of
peroxide which can cause a chemical burn to the oral soft tissues and may also result in
tooth sensitivity as part of the process or as a result of hidden decay. When using these
materials my staff and I wear protective clothing, masks, gloves and eye protection. This is
to protect my patients from contamination. The patient wears a napkin and eye protection. In
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addition, my office has a source of running water and a vacuum setup to provide for the
patient's safety and comfort. And, of course, our patients are able to return to our office
for any necessary follow-up.

It is my understanding that the employees of these teeth lightening booths may be actually
practicing dentistry if they place the tray in the customer's mouth or otherwise physically
manipulate the lips and cheeks to insert the device in the absence of an overseeing dentist.
I find this alarming and woinder how this can be in the best interest of the public.

The public is able to purchase Crest White Strips and comparable products at many drug stores
and retail outlets. These work reasonably well and do provide value to the consumer. This
bill is not concerned with this type of product.

Thank you for your consideration of this measure.

Mahalo for your support.

With aloha,

Peter Fay
871-6283

This message has been verified by CapwizXC as authentic and sent by this individual.
Authentication ID: [19dpzud@]
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From: Kurt Uyehara DDS [kiudds@aol.com]

Sent: Thursday, February 12, 2009 11:35 PM L ,Q(’\E/
To: HLTtestimony

Subject: Help your Hawaii Dental Association's Legislative Efforts

Kurt Uyehara DDS
1441 Kapiolani Blvd. Suite 1220
Honolulu, HI 96814-4406

February 13, 2009

House of Representatives Health Committee HI

Dear House of Representatives Health Committee:
I feel that House Bill 1209 is important for Dentistry in Hawaii.

Hawaii State Legislature
House of Representatives
Committee on Health

Friday, February 13, 2009, 8:30 a.m. Conference Room 329
House Bill 1209 RELATING TO DENTISTRY. Redefines the practice of
dentistry to include tooth whitening.

COMMITTEE ON HEALTH
Honorable Representatives Ryan I. Yamane, Chair, Scott Y. Nishimoto, Vice Chair

Committee members: Honorable Representatives. Della Au Belatti, IJohn M.
Mizuno, Joe Bertram, III, Maile S.L. Shimabukuro, Tom Brower, Lynn Finnegan, and Mele
Carroll

Thank you for the opportunity to present testimony in support of House Bill 1209 which
clarifies the definition of teeth whitening in the practice of Dentistry.

As a practicing dentist in the state of Hawaii, I can't help but notice a number of teeth
whitening booths in commercial places around these islands. These operations have sales
people in dental office apparel handing out trays of solution which lightens teeth in a
single visit.

Some of these use a lamp of some sort to supposedly enhance this process.

I am concerned that these personnel may not have adequate training to attend to the safety of
the customer or the ability to handle potential problems.

Teeth lightening gel materials for custom or prefabricated trays sold to my office and those
of colleagues usually contain a type of peroxide.

There are very detailed instructions on the proper use of these materials and and warnings
of possible risks and side effects. The active ingredient is a carbamyl or other type of
peroxide which can cause a chemical burn to the oral soft tissues and may also result in
tooth sensitivity as part of the process or as a result of hidden decay. When using these
materials my staff and I wear protective clothing, masks, gloves and eye protection. This is
to protect my patients from contamination. The patient wears a napkin and eye protection. In

1



addition, my office has a source of running water and a vacuum setup to provide for the

patient's safety and comfort. And, of course, our patients are able to return to our office
for any necessary follow-up.

It is my understanding that the employees of these teeth lightening booths may be actually
practicing dentistry if they place the tray in the customer's mouth or otherwise physically
manipulate the lips and cheeks to insert the device in the absence of an overseeing dentist.
I find this alarming and woinder how this can be in the best interest of the public.

The public is able to purchase Crest White Strips and comparable products at many drug stores
and retail outlets. These work reasonably well and do provide value to the consumer. This
bill is not concerned with this type of product.

Thank you for your consideration of this measure.

Mahalo for your support.

With aloha,

Kurt Uyehara, DDS
808-944-8338

This message has been verified by CapwizXC as authentic and sent by this individual.
Authentication ID: [JJL25G14]
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From: ericson NG [ericsonng@hotmail.com]

Sent: Thursday, February 12, 2009 10:21 PM

To: HLTtestimony

Subject: Help your Hawaii Dental Association's Legislative Efforts
ericson NG

1741 Nuuanu Avenue
Honolulu, HI 96817-3249

February 13, 2009

House of Representatives Health Committee HI

Dear House of Representatives Health Committee:
I feel that House Bill 1209 is important for Dentistry in Hawaii.

Hawaii State Legislature
House of Representatives
Committee on Health

Friday, February 13, 2009, 8:30 a.m. Conference Room 329
House Bill 1209 RELATING TO DENTISTRY. Redefines the practice of
dentistry to include tooth whitening.

COMMITTEE ON HEALTH
Honorable Representatives Ryan I. Yamane, Chair, Scott Y. Nishimoto, Vice Chair

Committee members: Honorable Representatives. Della Au Belatti, John M.
Mizuno, 3Joe Bertram, III, Maile S.L. Shimabukuro, Tom Brower, Lynn Finnegan, and Mele
Carroll

Thank you for the opportunity to present testimony in support of House Bill 1209 which
clarifies the definition of teeth whitening in the practice of Dentistry.

As a practicing dentist in the state of Hawaii, I can't help but notice a number of teeth
whitening booths in commercial places around these islands. These operations have sales
people in dental office apparel handing out trays of solution which lightens teeth in a
single visit.

Some of these use a lamp of some sort to supposedly enhance this process.

I am concerned that these personnel may not have adequate training to attend to the safety of
the customer or the ability to handle potential problems.

Teeth lightening gel materials for custom or prefabricated trays sold to my office and those
of colleagues usually contain a type of peroxide.

There are very detailed instructions on the proper use of these materials and and warnings
of possible risks and side effects. The active ingredient is a carbamyl or other type of
peroxide which can cause a chemical burn to the oral soft tissues and may also result in
tooth sensitivity as part of the process or as a result of hidden decay. When using these
materials my staff and I wear protective clothing, masks, gloves and eye protection. This is
to protect my patients from contamination. The patient wears a napkin and eye protection. In
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addition, my office has a source of running water and a vacuum setup to provide for the
patient's safety and comfort. And, of course, our patients are able to return to our office
for any necessary follow-up.

It is my understanding that the employees of these teeth lightening booths may be actually
practicing dentistry if they place the tray in the customer's mouth or otherwise physically
manipulate the lips and cheeks to insert the device in the absence of an overseeing dentist.
I find this alarming and woinder how this can be in the best interest of the public.

The public is able to purchase Crest White Strips and comparable products at many drug stores
and retail outlets. These work reasonably well and do provide value to the consumer. This
bill is not concerned with this type of product.

Thank you for your consideration of this measure.

Mahalo for your support.

With aloha,
ericson NG

This message has been verified by CapwizXC as authentic and sent by this individual.
Authentication ID: [w5355LMQ]
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From: Randall Yee [yeedaman@hawaii.rr.com]

Sent: Thursday, February 12, 2009 5:55 PM

To: HLTtestimony

Subject: Help your Hawaii Dental Association's Legislative Efforts

Randall Yee
1063 Lower Main St. Suite C-224
Wailuku, HI 96793-2096

February 12, 2009

House of Representatives Health Committee HI

Dear House of Representatives Health Committee:
I feel that House Bill 1209 is important for Dentistry in Hawaii.

Hawaii State Legislature
House of Representatives
Committee on Health

Friday, February 13, 2009, 8:30 a.m. Conference Room 329
House Bill 1209 RELATING TO DENTISTRY. Redefines the practice of
dentistry to include tooth whitening.

COMMITTEE ON HEALTH
Honorable Representatives Ryan I. Yamane, Chair, Scott Y. Nishimoto, Vice Chair

Committee members: Honorable Representatives. Della Au Belatti, John M.
Mizuno, Joe Bertram, III, Maile S.L. Shimabukuro, Tom Brower, Lynn Finnegan, and Mele
Carroll

Thank you for the opportunity to present testimony in support of House Bill 1209 which
clarifies the definition of teeth whitening in the practice of Dentistry.

As a practicing dentist in the state of Hawaii, I can't help but notice a number of teeth
whitening booths in commercial places around these islands. These operations have sales
people in dental office apparel handing out trays of solution which lightens teeth in a
single visit.

Some of these use a lamp of some sort to supposedly enhance this process.

I am concerned that these personnel may not have adequate training to attend to the safety of
the customer or the ability to handle potential problems.

Teeth lightening gel materials for custom or prefabricated trays sold to my office and those
of colleagues usually contain a type of peroxide.

There are very detailed instructions on the proper use of these materials and and warnings
of possible risks and side effects. The active ingredient is a carbamyl or other type of
peroxide which can cause a chemical burn to the oral soft tissues and may also result in
tooth sensitivity as part of the process or as a result of hidden decay. When using these
materials my staff and I wear protective clothing, masks, gloves and eye protection. This is
to protect my patients from contamination. The patient wears a napkin and eye protection. In
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addition, my office has a source of running water and a vacuum setup to provide for the

patient's safety and comfort. And, of course, our patients are able to return to our office
for any necessary follow-up.

It is my understanding that the employees of these teeth lightening booths may be actually
practicing dentistry if they place the tray in the customer's mouth or otherwise physically
manipulate the lips and cheeks to insert the device in the absence of an overseeing dentist.
I find this alarming and woinder how this can be in the best interest of the public.

The public is able to purchase Crest White Strips and comparable products at many drug stores
and retail outlets. These work reasonably well and do provide value to the consumer. This
bill is not concerned with this type of product.

Thank you for your consideration of this measure.

Mahalo for your support.

With aloha,
Randall Yee DDS

This message has been verified by CapwizXC as authentic and sent by this individual.
Authentication ID: [0@4ciitr2]
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From: Candace Wada [cwada@hawaii.rr.com]

Sent: Thursday, February 12, 2009 6:11 PM

To: HLTtestimony

Subject: Help your Hawaii Dental Association's Legislative Efforts

Candace Wada
4211 Waialae Avenue Suite 309
Honolulu, HI 96816-5316

February 12, 2009

House of Representatives Health Committee HI

Dear House of Representatives Health Committee:
I feel that House Bill 1209 is important for Dentistry in Hawaii.

Hawaii State Legislature
House of Representatives
Committee on Health

Friday, February 13, 2009, 8:30 a.m. Conference Room 329
House Bill 1209 RELATING TO DENTISTRY. Redefines the practice of
dentistry to include tooth whitening.

COMMITTEE ON HEALTH
Honorable Representatives Ryan I. Yamane, Chair, Scott Y. Nishimoto, Vice Chair

Committee members: Honorable Representatives. Della Au Belatti, John M.
Mizuno, Joe Bertram, III, Maile S.L. Shimabukuro, Tom Brower, Lynn Finnegan, and Mele
Carroll

Thank you for the opportunity to present testimony in support of House Bill 1209 which
clarifies the definition of teeth whitening in the practice of Dentistry.

As a practicing dentist in the state of Hawaii, I can't help but notice a number of teeth
whitening booths in commercial places around these islands. These operations have sales
people in dental office apparel handing out trays of solution which lightens teeth in a
single visit.

Some of these use a lamp of some sort to supposedly enhance this process.

I am concerned that these personnel may not have adequate training to attend to the safety of
the customer or the ability to handle potential problems.

Teeth lightening gel materials for custom or prefabricated trays sold to my office and those
of colleagues usually contain a type of peroxide.

There are very detailed instructions on the proper use of these materials and and warnings
of possible risks and side effects. The active ingredient is a carbamyl or other type of
peroxide which can cause a chemical burn to the oral soft tissues and may also result in
tooth sensitivity as part of the process or as a result of hidden decay. When using these
materials my staff and I wear protective clothing, masks, gloves and eye protection. This is
to protect my patients from contamination. The patient wears a napkin and eye protection. In
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addition, my office has a source of running water and a vacuum setup to provide for the
patient's safety and comfort. And, of course, our patients are able to return to our office
for any necessary follow-up.

It is my understanding that the employees of these teeth lightening booths may be actually
practicing dentistry if they place the tray in the customer's mouth or otherwise physically
manipulate the lips and cheeks to insert the device in the absence of an overseeing dentist.
I find this alarming and woinder how this can be in the best interest of the public.

The public is able to purchase Crest White Strips and comparable products at many drug stores
and retail outlets. These work reasonably well and do provide value to the consumer. This
bill is not concerned with this type of product.

Thank you for your consideration of this measure.

Mahalo for your support.

With aloha,

Candace Wada
732-9232

This message has been verified by CapwizXC as authentic and sent by this individual.
Authentication ID: [a5313SIT]



